Town of Cornish Selectmen's Business Meeting December 23, 2015

Emily Ward, Daniel Sherman, and Karen James were present for the Business Meeting.

Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants along with the December 9th Meeting Minutes were reviewed and signed.

Rabies vaccine cost from Community Pharmacy is \$1,200 (\$400 x 3 shots) and \$700 reported by the Animal Control Officer. Further research will be done by Emily and Heather Ricker.

Dan Sherman reported the panel has been put up on Heli Modified, Inc. building.

Response received from Clark Insurance concerning firemen's four (4) Workers Compensation questions and forwarded to Scott Pingree. The pro rated amount for August through November on the firemen's AD&D policy received and paid. AD&D policy canceled effective 12/01/15. If firemen want anything above and beyond the Workers Compensation they will have to do it on their own.

Selectmen and Kaye discussed ramifications of town debit or credit card. Selectmen Tabled.

Motion made to honor Scott Pingree's request to use the fire station on January 24th. A Certificate of Insurance and a cleaning deposit of \$50.00 are required. Seconded and approved.

The 2015 electronics drop off was so successful the Recycling Committee will be asked to coordinate another one for 2016.

2015 Municipal Budget versus Actual Cost report reviewed by selectmen. They were asked "if approved funds not requested by year end does it get forfeited?" Response was "If it's a selectmen's decision, yes, they forfeit the funds".

Discussed Request for Proposals on contracts expiring in 2016. Property and Casualty Insurance for the town, Snow Plowing, Mowing, and Trash Pick Up will be investigated. The Fairgrounds Advisory Board and Cornish Recreation Committee will be asked for comments prior to developing the Mowing Request for Proposal. Selectman requested a legal review of the Town's Contract with Casella for solid waste disposal.

Standfast Works Forge's proposal to prepare Thompson Park fence for painting received. Painting by student volunteers will be coordinated with fence preparation in May or June.

No response to Dan Sherman's second attempt to correspond with Rob Lang of Kamin Realty regarding a Right of Way for the Route 25 Bypass Project. It is still a work in process.

Guardrails for Brown Brook/Spur Road will be scheduled to be installed in 2016.

Meeting adjourned at 7:08 pm.

Town of Cornish Selectmen's Business Meeting December 23, 2015

Emily Ward

Lan Thema

Dan Sherman

Karen James